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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, February 10, 2012
ROOM C101 
1:00 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Bill Dopirak.
“Who Am I?” – Staff “mystery” person was Tony Mitta; Assistant Human Resources Director guessed by Carole Lee and the faculty “mystery” person was Betti Gladue, Professor of Business Office Technology, guessed by Art Braza.   

Honors Program – Dov Kugelmass announced that the Honors Program meeting has been scheduled for February 22 at 12:00 noon in D221.   Brochures are available indicating that students must have a 3.5 GPA at Three Rivers in order to be eligible.  They are looking for students!  Please share information with students.
OLD BUSINESS

Minutes from the previous meeting (December 2011) approved as submitted.

NEW BUSINESS
· FYE ANNUAL REPORT – Matt Liscum reported that as of 2011-12, there are 15 programs of study that have included FYE; there were 20 sections with over 640 students enrolled for the Fall 2011 semester; 14 of the 16 FYE instructors work/teach at TRCC full-time; three instructors’ meetings have been held; observations are done mostly with adjuncts; there is a FYE textbook/handbook that is used in all FYE classes adopted from a handbook developed by Joe Cuscio who was a presenter at a Professional Day Workshop.    Common assignments are used that include an educational/career plan as well as a common final exam.  

The Exercise Science students did a video for the health-wellness portion of the course which was phenomenal.  There is also a fiscal component, thanks to the Business Department.  Measurement and evaluations – data continues to be provided.

Professional development – Attended a seminar at UMass/Amherst and did a presentation with David Ferreira that was well received.  

No waivers and 97 exemptions have been received to date.  Since the development of the FYE Committee and through meetings with the Registrar, we seem to have a better handle on it.  Future endeavors include a new waiver/exemption form (more information will be forthcoming).  Thanks to Jennifer DeFrance and the Advising Committee for their help.  The form is a work in progress and will be sent out by Matt once completed.  

The following questions/statements/suggestions were posed by faculty:

· Joan Graham asked if there is a LRC learning component in the FYE syllabus.  Matt said there is none at this time. 
· There is no FYE component in the Technologies programs; that is being worked on.

· On the LAS/GS program of study, NUR 108 and CJS 100 (both Perspectives courses) will be used.  

· Noted that there has to be consistency in FYE classes section by section.

· Change name/course description is a long term goal.   
· Student survey/feedback

· Graduation/late term FYE – Senior Seminar?/advanced student

· Additional perspective courses

· Transfer analysis – Transfer to majority of colleges

· FYE Intersession?  Possible option for late term FYE suggested by C. Hammond.

Any further ideas/suggestions, please contact Matt.

· Bill noted that he will be asking for nominations for his replacement as Chair of the Academic Division so anyone who would like to step up to the plate, please feel free to do so. 
· ED Tech Update – Larry Flick gave an update on Blackboard Learn transitioning and showed faculty how to put a syllabus on Blackboard Learn.  Allan Anderson, Lilli Rafeldt, Pamela Carroll, Ellen Freeman, Larry have all gone through a four-day training session on Blackboard Learn.  

Kem has a series of training sessions scheduled here at TRCC.  Blackboard Learn shell will be available for “practice” late March-early April.  Faculty are encouraged to take advantage of this.   
· Division Task Force (Summation) – Task Force members are Matt Liscum, Edie Ouellet, Peter Patsouris, Lilli Rafeldt and Mike Stutz.  It was noted that the division should focus on the meeting only, making it more fruitful.  Edie suggested that any member of the Task Force can be contacted if there are any ideas that Division members would like addressed.  She then passed out Hershey’s Hugs and Kisses.  The Task force meets once a week on Thursdays from 3-4 p.m.
Steering Committee has not had full participation.
· Hallway Noise Level – The area in question is the student seating area on lower level of the C-wing right outside of the Library.  It is very distracting especially to those faculty members who have offices in that area, especially during common hours.  There seem to be some non-students hanging around at those times.  Art Braza moved to have Phil Mayer (Governance Chair) bring the issue to Management to resolve; seconded by Francine Wallett.  Discussion ensued about possibly utilizing empty classrooms during common hours; student/faculty identification badges; Dave f. suggested that we meet with Administrative Services to have them in on what is going on.  The question was called and a vote was held to approach management on the issue of hallway noise:  26 for; 3 opposed; 3 abstained.  Motion passed.  
Ellen Freeman noted that there was a House bill passed last fall requiring students/faculty to have picture IDs.  Dean Lopez will be looking into getting equipment to make this happen.

Re:  parking - Phil Mayer mentioned that there are two new security officers working part-time until 1:00 and then students continue parking after that.  Dean Lopez is the contact person for the Parking Committee; see Phil if you are interested.  Continue to bring this issue to your Governance rep. or Phil.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Olan Angulo’s wife is in labor!!  Will share the news when we receive it!
· Sue Turner invited all interested to join her and the rest of the “Aquademics” Dragon Boat race team!  Last year they participated in the Dragon Boat races sponsored by the Greater Norwich Area Chamber of Commerce and had loads of fun!!  Each time consists of 19-21 people (8 females).  It is held on the first Saturday in June at the Norwich Harbor; entrance fee is $1,000 per team.  If interested, please see Sue.
· Steve Neufeld reported that there was a good voting turn out on the LAB them; still waiting for results of Student Government vote before announcement is made.

There being no further business, a motion was made and seconded (Delaney/Braza) to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:47 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Friday, March 9th, 1:00 p.m. in Room C-101. [image: image1.png]



